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Quabaog and Quacumquasit Ponds 

Total Phosphorus TMDL Public Meeting Announcement  

The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) is announcing that the Total Phosphorus Draft Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) Report number MA36130-2005-1, CN216.0, for Quaboag Pond and Quacumquasit Pond in the Chicopee watershed is available for public comment. This Draft TMDL Report is required by the EPA Federal Clean Water Act section 303d and is directed at control of excessive algae and weeds which impair uses in Quaboag Pond, including swimming, fishing and boating and threaten to impair dissolved oxygen in the hypolimnion of Quacumquasit Pond for aquatic life including trout. A TMDL is essentially a “pollution budget” designed to restore the health of an impaired waterbody.  A copy of this Draft TMDL Report, a complete listing of all lakes, rivers and coastal waters on the Massachusetts Impaired Waters (303d) list and further explanation of the TMDL Program is available DEP’s website at http://www.mass.gov/dep/brp/wm/tmdls.htm
Both ponds are located in the towns of Brookfield and East Brookfield and Quacumqausit Pond also extends into Sturbridge.  The town of Spencer operates the Spencer Wastewater Treatment Plant, which contributes phosphorus to the ponds via the Sevenmile River.

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection will hold a public meeting on Wednesday, May 25, 2005 from 7:00pm – 9:00pm at the Brookfield Town Hall, Brookfield MA, to discuss and respond to any public comments on the report. Directions:  from Route 9 go south on Route 148 and immediately take a left across the town green to Central Street, town hall ½ block on left. From MassPike I-90 take exit 9 (Sturbridge exit) to Route 20 west about 2 miles to Route 148 north six miles to the Brookfield town green at intersection of Route 9, cross the green to Central street and town hall is ½ block on left. Based on the comments received, the Draft Report will be rewritten and the final version sent to EPA Region 1 for approval.

Copies of the report are available from the address below and an electronic “.pdf” copy will be available on DEP’s website (see internet address above).  All comments should refer to the report number cited above and must be received by 5:00 pm on June 9, 2005.   Comments should be mailed to:

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Watershed Management,

627 Main St., 2nd Floor

Worcester, MA, 01608

Attn: Dr. Mark D. Mattson

Phone: (508) 767-2868

Email:  mark.mattson@state.ma.us
This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.  http://www.state.ma.us/dep  ( Phone  (508) 792-7470 ( Fax  (508) 791-4131 
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